April 28, 2024

Legacy Square Worship

Bernadine Smith moved into Legacy Square in
Henderson in 2023. Bernadine is 103 years old and is
the mother of Deena Tandy. Deena approached Glenn
Dallmann about getting some help in offering a
worship service at the Legacy. Glenn suggested to
Deena that she talk to Tommy.

Deena and Tommy met with the Activities
Director, at the Legacy, and found that she has been
praying and asking for someone to come and conduct a
worship service for two years. Details about the content
of the worship service, including communion, time and
frequency of meeting were discussed and agreed upon
with the administration at the Legacy.

The elders at East Hill were very much in favor and
gave their blessing and prayer support on beginning this
ministry. We met for worship at the Legacy in
November 2023, at 2:30 pm and have continued every
Sunday since then. We observe communion every
Sunday and most of the residents participate.

Those meeting and helping on a consistent basis
include Harold and Deena Tandy and their family
(Thomas, Robert, Michele and their families) Terry
Kite, Hal Hockersmith, Sheila Tandy, and Anita and
Tommy Carr. Others visit and help often. Thank you.

I’'m reminded of Galatians 6:9-10:

“Jet us not become weary in doing good, for at the proper
time we will reap a harvest if we do not give up. Therefore,
as we have opportunity, let us do good to all people,
especially to those who belong to the family of believers.”

Cortney Williams is the Activities Director at the

Legacy and she had this to say:
“East Hill church members coming to Legacy Square

allows residents to attend a church service in person
when many are not able to attend their church anymore
due to sickness, physical limitations, and not driving
anymore. Although, watching a service on TV is nice,
it’s not the same as in person, with church members, all
singing and praying together. Residents enjoy the
service, but they also enjoy the fellowship and
conversation spent with others after worship, enjoying
coffee, and a snack. Legacy Square staff greatly
appreciate Tommy, Deena and all the East Hill
members for bringing weekly services to the facility as
religion is such an important part of the resident's lives.
The residents have also often expressed their gratitude
and enjoy meeting different church members and their

children.”

We invite you to worship with us at the Legacy
anytime!

~Tommy Carr




Welcome to East Hill Church of Christ, a place where you can discover the gospel!
Please, don't hesitate to let any of the greeters or ministers know how we can serve you.

April

28  Bridal Shower for Ellee Tandy
28  Elders and Ministers meeting
May

2 National Day of Prayer
Meeting at YU Prayer Chapel

Son Shiners Chances “R” 5:30 pm
Ladies' Craft Day noon-6 pm
HS Seniors Sunday
11 Men’s Breakfast 8 am
in the fellowship hall
Mother's Day
11-20 Adult Ecuador Mission Trip
19  Pancake Feed Fundraiser in FH
for Youth Mission Trip after service
22-27 Youth Mission Trip

30 Food Distribution10:30-11:30 am
in south parking lot (Thursday)
one time schedule change
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MINISTRIES & EVENTS

The Bridal Shower for Ellee Tandy will be today, April 28. Ladies
are invited to a come and go event from 2-4 pm in the fellowship hall.
Ellee and Harley Williamson will be married here on June 1. They are
registered on Amazon. Contact Michele Briggs or Sheila Tandy for
questions about the shower.

Mother's Day is May 12 and we would like to collect favorite songs
from mothers to sing that day (and probably throughout the month).
Mothers can submit their songs through the form on EHPN or contact
the office.

Mission Sunday Collection: We met and exceeded the $13,000 goal
for Mission Sunday last week. The total given for this collection is
$15.091.95.

The 73rd annual National Day of Prayer will be observed in York
County on Thursday, May 2, from 5:15 pm - 6:15 pm at the York
Unuversity Prayer Chapel, 9th and Delaware in York. This year's theme,
Lift Up The Word and Light Up the World, embraces King David's
confidence in who God is as proclaimed in IT Samuel 22:29-31. Come
join others as we express our faith and exercise our freedom in prayer
asking for God's protection, favor and mercy over York County, the state
of Nebraska and our nation.

Wednesday Meals are offered from 5:15-6:00 in the fellowship hall on
Wednesday evenings. Everyone is welcome to participate though they do
need people to sign up so there is enough. You can sign up by putting
your name on the sheet on the information table or by contacting Collette
Kretz. If you forget to sign up ahead of time you can contact Collette to
see if there is enough margin to cover you! Each week, you can find
information including menu for the meal in the far right column on the
inside of the bulletin.

East Hill's Theme Verse for the year is Hebrews 12:14. To keep it
before us, it is now on the northeast wall of the auditorium and we now
have our verse printed on magnets. Members are encouraged to pick one
up in the foyer and display it in your home.



Make every effort to live in peace with everyone and to be holy;

without holiness no one will see the 1 ord.

East Hill 2024 Theme 1 erse—Hebrews 12:14 (NI1/)

BODY LIFE & PRAYERS

Prayer Requests and Updates:

Jerald Bennett’s gall bladder surgery went well on Monday. He is grateful
for all who have prayed for him and checked up on him. He is sore, of
course, and trying to do all the things needed for recovery. He was initially
told he would need to take three weeks off of work, but he thinks that may
be reduced after his follow up appointment.

Megan Fifield will have an appointment with a cardiologist on May 3 to
seek answers for some of her health struggles related to WPW. Please pray
for answers.

Susanne Keller received her pacemaker Tuesday and returned home in the
evening. The procedure went well. She would appreciate prayers for the
healing time. She would also like to thank everyone for all your prayers.
Thomas Tandy received excellent news at his appointment Wednesday. The
cancer is just in the spot on his foot, no metastasis or lymph nodes affected.
He began the immunotherapy with an infusion on Friday. He will have it
once every three weeks for four times, then once a month for 6 months.
There will almost certainly be surgery scheduled in the middle somewhere to
remove as much as possible, once the treatment is being effective to save as
much of his foot as possible.

Body Life:

We will be celebrating the following high school graduates on May 5: Emory
Flynt, Boe Fraser, Raima Kreifels, Makai Schwarz, Abby Shafer, Daniel
Stewart, Dominick Tandy, Emma Tremaine, and Kat Yunevich.

Congratulations to Harry Yunevich who place 15th at E Sport Nationals in
the Fortnight (no build) category. He is scheduled to compete for Rocket
League as well.

Prayer Focus:

In just under two weeks, our adult mission team will be off to Ecuador. This
year our workers include Mayah Colle, Megan DeHart, Glenn and Leanna
Hawley, Todd Sheldon, and Bryce Smith. They will be joining other workers
from Kansas for a week in Latacunga, Ecuador. The hands on mission will
include work on a church roof, bathrooms, and a children's area. Let's pray
this week for the team as they prepare for this worl to help the church in
Ecuador.

Weekly Events

Attended Nursery: You can
drop off children ages 0 up to 2
years in the nursery during services.
Service at Legacy Square:
There is a service for the residents
of Legacy Square in Henderson at
2:30 each Sunday. See Tommy Carr
if you have questions.

Youth Updates: Contact Garrett
Schwarz to get the Remind notices.
Wednesday Meal: The menu
this week is Grilled kielbasa, dirty
rice, and grilled peppers, onions, and
mushrooms.

Sign up on the sheet in the foyer. $6
per person, serving line open 5:15-
6:00.

Women’s Thursday Class
The class has finished the study and
will break for the summer.

Weekly Prayer Pal Suggestion

Salvation — The Lord is my strength and

1y defense; he has become my salvation.

He is my God, and I will praise him, my

Sfather’s God, and I will exalt hin.
~Exodus 15:2

Weekly Scripture Memory
Week of April 28 - Amos 5:24
But let justice roll on like a river,
righteousness like a never-failing
stream!



Schedule of Services For the Record: April 21, 2024 East Hill Church of Christ
Sunday Weekly Attendance: 254 1122 Delaware Ave. (Building)
Worship 10 am, livestreamed on Facebook gﬁﬂ’—%‘-‘ﬂﬂg 2 1225 E 10th St. (Mailing/Offices)
Bible classes for all 9 am A.L:ltu%?'te : : 4'92’;'?5 York, NE 68467
Sunday evening 5 pm, communion available Chil drén's: '$ 48:8 4 Office: (402) 362-4990
X\:’eﬁrngag - Year to Date Email: easthillsecretary @ gmail.com
ult Class 6:30 pm ; ey 7

Adult class is livestreamed on Facebook (B;::ge?ed. g::g?%gg Website; Wiyw oasiillceicorg

g: o WiFi: EHguest PW: JesuslsLord!

Children & Families event twice a month this Summer Chlldranis for Eatiador §585.83

meS:y S:‘Aa 1 East Hill’s Vision Narrative
reaching Minister o .
Glenn Hawley East Hill is a community where every Order Qf

Worship & Family Minister
Glenn Dallmann

Children’s Ministry - School Age
Tana Albin

Children’s Ministry - Preschool
Hannah Sikes

Youth Ministry - Coordinator

Garrett Schwarz

Administrative Assistants

Michele Briggs 9 am-noon
Tera Knapp 11:30-2:30

Missionaries in Ecuador
Joshua & Julie Marcum
Michaela, Eliana, Jana, Enoch

Shepherds:

Tim Carr

Michael Case

Ron Kretz

Keith Miller

Mark Miller

Todd Sheldon
Steddon Sikes (April)
Eric Tremaine (May)

Shepherd of the month is in bold font.

Deacons ---------- Area of Service
Marty Barrett ---------------- Benevolence
Trey Collg-------------- Emergency Meals
Robert Cunningham -------- Son Shiners
Troy Flynt Treasurer
Jansen Fraser --------=========---- Grounds
Trent Hinton ----=-=-=ss=emzamnam Livestream
Larry Light ----Single Seniors, Facilities
Garrett Schwarz---------------------- Youth
Jeff Shafer--------------- Worship Support
Lonnie Shafer ----- Elder/deacon liaison

Ken Van Gomple --------=--===-n==munen LTC

Christian belongs to the body and
grows together into the image of Jesus
Christ. We acknowledge that each of us
is unique and has different gifts, but we
are one body in the Spirit.

At East Hill, our Christianity is lived
out through the use of our gifts. We
believe that every member has been
gifted and that each one of us is called
to use his or her gift in service to the
family of God. We challenge one
another to make church-life central to
our own lives. We encourage and
support one another in our combined
effort of serving Christ.

At East Hill, our Christianity is also
lived out through our proclamation of
the gospel of Jesus Christ in our
community. We share privately and
publicly what God has done and is
doing among us. We also equip one
another to share their faith with those
outside of Christ so that they, too, can
participate in the grace of God and the
blessings of the Kingdom.

We know that East Hill exists not just
for our own good, but to serve as a
witness of Jesus before the world,
beginning right here in the York
community. We are motivated by the
return of Christ and the glory of God.

Worship

The Joy of the Lord

Worship Leader: Les Miller
23 Our God, He is Alive
Welcome

Come Let Us Sing
300 Praise Him! Praise Him!
4 To God be the Glory

Prayer of Praise: Joel Coehoorn

Bible Reading: Charlie Van Gomple
Acts 8:26-40

745 Humble Yourself

“Now or Never”
Mark 10:35-45
Glenn Hawley

Invitation for Prayer

Be Thou My Vision
76 How Great Thou Art

Communion: Lonnie Shafer
Children’s Offering

I've Got the Joy, Joy, Joy, Joy
559 The Joy of the Lord

Shepherd’s Prayer: Ron Kretz
Body Life: Dan Goodwin

589 Leaning on the Everlasting Arms




